Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

October 8, 2013
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Glenn Bryant, Melissa Gray, Jody Therien, Maria Dunshee,

Patricia Medeiros, Shelley Stark, Melanie Larson, Heather Brunett (guest)
Opening: At 6:30 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

Guest speaker Heather Brunett, Food Service Director from Whitson took the floor.  She announced online prepayment is now available via “www.myschoolbucks.com”.  There is a $2.50 fee each time funds are added to student accounts.  Parents can view each student’s current balance, add funds as needed and see what is being purchased.  
Whitson Food Service is following all government guidelines for health and nutrition.  All grain products served will be whole grain by next year.  Each student is required to take a fruit or vegetable.  They are trying to keep food local and obtain local produce from farms in Massachusetts. Gluten free options are available with advance notice.

The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Principal’s Report:

· MCAS results were review (a copy is attached)
· Mr. Bryant announced Brennan will establish a Junior Honor Society.
· October is “Breast Cancer Awareness Month”; the Ellie Fund will be the recipient of all funds raised.  If the goal of $2500.00 is made, Mr. Bryant will dye his hair pink.

President’s Report:

· The last spirit wear order was incorrectly fulfilled.  The logo was larger and in the center of the sweatshirts, however the students liked it.  
· Another spirit wear option suggested by Mr. Bryant was a baseball hat.  This will be looked into and a sample will be provided before placing an order.

· The purchase of a mascot costume may be purchased with the funds raised from spirit wear.

· Melissa Grey will be in @ 4pm on 11/13 for distribution of fundraiser pies.

· Rose Larson will have a Box Tops contest between 10/15-10/29.  The top contributor will receive a prize.  In addition there will be a drawing for a second prize for anyone who contributes.
· 33 Stop & Shop cards have been signed up thus far; this is more than last year.  Please remember this does not affect gas points and can be split between two schools. 

· The Turkey Raffle is scheduled for 11/22 and a permit has been obtained. Melissa Grey is the chair; please see her or Lisa to assist.
· Patricia Medeiros was unanimously voted in as Vice President. Congratulations and thank you, Patricia!

Treasurer’s Report

· The treasure’s report was reviewed and accepted.

· The Book Fair was a success; the funds raised were similar to last year.

· The Kids Stuff book sale for 8th grade sold 143 books (29 were sold to non-eighth grade students).

Open discussion

· A new fund raiser option was presented- “Half Day- Hat Day”, $1.00 donation to wear a hat during school hours on half days…more to come.

· Providence Bruins Night-is in the works to coordinate with other schools

· It was suggested a BOP letter be distributed to families to keep them informed of BOP activities.

· The eight grade field trip and other end of year activities were discussed.  The possibility of a New York trip vs. High Meadow will be reviewed.
· The adjustment counselor requested snack money for her area.  The BOP is happy to help.

Meeting adjourned at 8:06pm
Respectfully submitted

